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Megan’s Musings 
District 201C1 Bulletin 

DG Megan 

Bulletin placed (Date)   Contact Details (Phone) 

By Lions Club of 

APRIL 2018 

Dear Lions, 

I will start this message with a big thankyou to each and every one of you for your combined 
effort in moving your District forward. 

As I write this, our membership numbers are the best they have been for a long time. We are 
slowly turning the corner. 

To further this wonderful improvement please attend the Districts rebuilding workshop on Satur-
day 21st April. Learn some new ideas, share your successes and how you achieved them. Let's 
network together utilizing the skills of PCC Lou Onley. Lunch and refreshments will be provided, 
and a fun and informative day is guaranteed. 

Don't forget for the March to May membership drive District will pay the new member joining 
fee of $50 as an incentive to recruit and induct new members. 

Our District PR trailer has been out and about lately, and other Districts have been impressed 
with the visual impact it makes as it has travelled the state. Its travels have been shared on Face-
book many times. Having the trailer in action at events e.g. Tunarama, Glendi, Skin cancer 
screenings, field days has resulted in quite a few new member leads which are currently being 
followed up. 

The Australian Lions Foundation Ltd has initiated a “National Appeal” in support of those affect-
ed by the recent flood waters which have inundated parts of Queensland, and the fires still burn-
ing in New South Wales and Victoria. Many homes have been lost in both the floods and fires. 
Cyclone Marcus has passed over Darwin, also leaving a path of destruction. 

It is sad to see so many impacted with all these events and this includes members of our Lions 
family. Houses lost through fire, severe damage because of the floods and damage through cy-
clone winds… it impacts the basics of our lives.  

Clubs who wish to donate should send your cheque direct to the Cabinet Treasurer who will pro-
cess them and send through to the Australian Lions Foundation. Please consider your support for 
this appeal to help those in need. Remember the support our District received for the Sampson 
Flat and Pinery bushfires. (SEE PAGE 2) 

Handovers are starting to be organized as the Lions year draws to an end and now is the time to 
consider awards. This link will take you to a wealth of information regarding awards http://
lionsclubs.org.au/members/awards/ 

Peter and I hope to catch up with many of you in Townsville for the Multiple District Convention 
4-7 May. There is still time to register. http://lionsclubs.org.au/conventions/townsville2018/ 

Important dates to remember 

Rebuilding workshop Saturday 21st April 

Club leadership forum Northern suburbs Sunday 22nd April 

MD Convention Townsville 4th- 7th May 

Club leadership forum Wallaroo 20th May 

Club leadership forum Port Lincoln June 24th 

DG Handover Mawson Lakes Hotel July 21st 

Until next time- thank you for what you do for your club, com-
munity and District. 

 

Regards, 

Megan Butler District Governor 201 C1   Lions Club of Elizabeth Playford 

 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS MESSAGE FOR APRIL 
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National Flood and Fire & Cyclone Appeal  
 Queensland, New South Wales, Victoria, Northern Terri-

tory 
To all Lions, Leo and Lioness Clubs – Multiple District 201, Australia  

Please give consideration to this Appeal 

With the approval of Council Chairman Malcolm Peters, the Australian Lions Foundation Ltd has 
initiated a “National Appeal” in support of those affected by the recent flood waters which have 
inundated parts of Queensland, and the fires still burning in New South Wales and Victoria.  Many 
homes have been lost in both the floods and fires. Cyclone Marcus has passed over Darwin, also 
leaving a path of destruction. 

 

Emergency Grants are available from the Foundation for all Districts impacted as initial support 
and we will administer the funds received from the Appeal direct with the Districts. 

 

The Foundation has already provided $100,000 to District Q2 to assist with the relief efforts for 
Ingham and surrounding areas. Contact has been made with all other impacted Districts and Gov-
ernors are assessing their needs. 

 

It is sad to see so many impacted with all these events and this includes members of our Lions 
family. Houses lost through fire, severe damage as a result of the floods and damage through cy-
clone winds… it impacts the basics of our lives. 

 

Clubs who wish to donate can follow the normal procedure and send your cheques direct to your 
Cabinet Treasurer who will process through to the Australian Lions Foundation. The public may 
also donate direct to the Foundation by using the “GiveNow link” button on the Multiple District 
Website and the Australian Lions Foundation Website. All public donations received over $2 are 
tax deductible. 

 

Please consider your support to this appeal to help those in need throughout our impacted areas. 
If you require further information, please contact your State ALF Director.  

Yvonne Bradford (SA/NT) 0418 850 556 

Australian Lions Foundation Ltd 
 

“Helping Lions help their Community” 

NEWSFLASH March 2018 
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The day was held at the Cummins RSL instead of the 
Triangle because we were concerned about the weath-
er. That worked fine and we thank the RSL for the use 
of their premises. A lot of planning went into holding 
this day to suit everyone and it was great to see it hap-
pen.  

I was tickled pink with the response from all clubs to 
this concept, it was a huge success and goes to show 
Lions are alive and well on Eyre Peninsula. 

What a great day was had by all, we had 100 people 
attend, far exceeding my expectations. It was great to 
see so many Lions Ladies present also. 

Five clubs in the zone were well represented with only 
one club unable to attend because of commitments 
they had to fulfil. 

We even had ten members from the Whyalla Lions club 
attending, they are in zone 11. 

Also from cabinet we had 1st VDG Phil Bowman, Cabi-
net Secretary PDG Don Pritchard and Gillian, PDG Dean 
Noel and Dorothy and John Barnes. John was kept busy 
all afternoon with one on ones with MYLCI. 

Thank you guys for coming all the way to Cummins, it 
was much appreciated. 

The buzz around the room was at times deafening, that 
meant all were enjoying themselves. Hopefully this will 
inspire more Lions to attend District functions such as 
training days and the next convention. 

Tumby Bay Lions are eager to host this day next year 
and we are looking forward to making it bigger and 
better. 

Thank you to the Cummins Lions for hosting the day, 
you did a fantastic job. Proceeds of $600 on the day will 
be donated to RFDS. “Well done Cummins.” 

I would encourage other Zones to hold a day such as 
this at least once a year, it helps each club to get to 
know other clubs and members in their zone and puts a 
bit more enthusiasm back into a lions without that 
word, “ meeting”. 

Gavin Roberts 

201C1 Zone 12 Chair.               Photos are on Page 4 

ZONE 11 & 12 GATHERING  

AT CUMMINS 

Dear Lions member, 

I'm writing to share some wonderful news and to say thank 
you to you all for your contribution in increasing our District 
membership numbers and slowing down our drops. 

Today our District membership numbers are the same as the 
beginning of this Lions year. 

Our membership numbers are at 1220, 98 new members, 98 
dropped members. This is not the 1250 needed but I am pos-
itive we will reach that number. We had dropped to 1203 
members so this is a great achievement. 

Don't forget as part of the March to May membership drive 
your District will pay the LCI new member joining fee for any 
new member your club inducts. Your club has received infor-
mation on how to claim reimbursement. 

Please also attend our club rebuilding workshop on 21st April 
to gain some additional skills to continue building on our 
successes. 

Keep up the great work and thank you for all you do all for 
your club, community and District. 

Regards, 

Megan Butler 

District Governor 201 C1 

Lions Club of Elizabeth Playford 

D G MEGAN IS PLEASED 

    

During our last dinner meeting we celebrated the wonderful 
achievement of Ned. He has given so much to our communi-
ty and is still doing it.  

Besides doing his Lions duties, he is the treasurer of the 
Tumby Bay And District Community Bank and still a JP after 
39 years. Other long service roles include CFS 46 yrs.  and 
being a life member of both footy and cricket clubs.  

In his real job as the Town Clerk, his vision to drive the facili-
ties in this area has been remarkable. The amount of work 
done above and beyond his duty is huge.  He helped to es-
tablish the aged homes in 1980 and only recently relin-
quished the voluntary job of administering these.  The Mari-
na in Tumby Bay and the extensions to our towns were 
largely due to Ned. 

At our dinner we also paid tribute to his wife, Madelynn, 
who has support Ned in all his various community roles. 

TUMBY BAY CITIZEN OF THE YEAR 

 

Tumby Bay and 
District Lion 
Ned Roberts – 
SA Citizen of 
the Year 2018 

“All the Presidents / DGE’s Men”  

The Zone 12 social function on Sunday March 18.  

Presidents, Zonies and Cabinet Members at the Zone 12 social 
lunch in Cummins.  

OVER 100 Lions members and their partners enjoyed a great 
lunch, a drink and each other’s company. No official business 
was conducted. 

1 DGE,2 PDG’s 2 Zanies and 6 Club Presidents. Well done 
team. And of course I always forget someone, District Admin 
Guru John Barnes was tucked away in a room giving one on 
one “My LCI” Tutoring to club Secretary’s. Thanks to John and 
everyone for a great social day on the Eyre Peninsula. 

Now waiting for another zone to organise a similar function. 

Well done to Zone Chair Gavin Roberts for organising. 

MESSAGE FROM VDG PHIL BOWMAN 
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   Pres Terry Aldenhoven Pt Lincoln, Pres Gary Hodge Lock                                   Whyalla Lions, ZC Gary Pattingale, Pres Allan Smith,  

                      Pearl Hodge, & Jennifer Gorschezki.                                                    Colleen Pattingale, Meg Hill, Leon Jarius,  Glenda Curtin. 

                          

                             Tumby Bay Lions & Lions Ladies                                                                      Port Lincoln Lions & Lions Ladies 

                           

       All the Presidents men, Cabinet members, Zone Chairs,                                                Cummins & District Lions & Lions Ladies. 

                                   & Club Presidents 

PHOTOS FROM ZONE GATHERING AT CUMMINS 

HEADLINE 
A hole has been found in the nudist-camp wall. The police are looking into it  
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Time is still very busy supporting Megan in her role as our District Governor, and still very enjoyable. You the Members 
and Clubs are the source of the best Public Relations Material and I thank you for the information that you pass on to Me-
gan and I. Please remember the more we tell people about the incredible work we do the more the community talks 
about us in a positive manner which will lead to Members. 

We are the best advertisement for our organisation and the way we present ourselves to our communities is vitally im-
portant. It is about the impact we have in our communities and how we make people feel. Every small caring action chang-
es the life to the better some someone.  

Some of the things that have been achieved over the last 6 to 8 months are as follows: 

• Email and letter regarding speech from the Honourable Mr. Tony Piccolo, which outline specifically the Gawler Club in 
his parliamentary speech and volunteers, passed on to National Office to be utilised as Testimonials. This speech is availa-
ble through the Parliamentary website. 

• Requested and received Testimonials from his Excellency the Honourable Hieu Van Le, The Right Honourable the Lord 
Mayor of Adelaide Martin Haese, and the Commissioner of Police South Australia Mr. Grant Stevens and passed to Nation-
al Office. I would like to outline the invaluable help from Lion Petrea Stacey from the City of Adelaide Club and thank her 
on behalf of the National Office and myself. 

• Email from Hannah Mills Lions Australia PR Officer requesting testimonials – This email was forwarded to all C1 Clubs 
for help 

• South Aussie with Cosi contacted for Testimonial and to run story on Hearing Dogs – Cosi also filmed an episode of 
South Aussie with Cosi during the 2017 Playford Alive Community Fun Day. So far, no response, I have followed up to get 
traction, looking for the episode that has the Playford Alive Family Fun day. 

• Major coup – Advertiser story dated 06 Nov 17 about placement of Sadie with Craig Yates, big thank you to Lion Rob-
ert Klose for his contacts and driving the story and PDG Frank Gratton for providing input to story. Story was also run in 
the Northern Messenger. 

• Trailer has been in good use over this period a big thank you to PDG Dean Noll for helping make the Trailer available 
from its place of Garage, also all those that have manned the Trailer and towed it to and from. 

• The Trailer has be on the road during the whole of March 2018, travelling from Pt Lincoln for the Tunarama, Maitland, 
on to the Lucindale Field Day and then to the Glendi Festival in Victoria Square. 

• I contacted all Clubs for pamphlets about their Club and Projects, these pamphlets will be used in the PR Trailer for 
use to advertise the work we do in our District to the People of South Australia. I am still waiting for pamphlets from most 
Clubs or response, this is rather disheartening, especially with some members trying with everything they have, to drive 
this District out of Transition. 

• I am still asking Clubs to forward articles to our Bulletin Editor Ted Osborn and to let me know of special events that 
are coming up. We are still trying to build up a calendar of annual events that happen in our District. Remember the more 
we advertise the better off we are. 

• Golden Grove Lions had the unveiling of their Centennial Project, a Rotunda at Goldenfields Reserve, a very beautiful 
location. The opening was attended by the Mayor of Tea Tree Gully, several Councillors, Mr. Tony Zappia MP, our District 
Governor Megan I hope the Rotunda will be utilised to its fullest, it is a wonderful location for Photos for weddings, for-
mals etc. please pass this on. 

• The Hellenic Lions Club ran the GLENDI Festival, in the heart of Adelaide in Victoria Square on the 23rd, 24th and 25th 
March 2018. As some of you may have noticed the Channel 7 add for the GLENDI did have the Lions emblem for all to see. 
Our stand with the PR Trailer was share with the Australian Lions Hearing Dogs, who again stole the show. How can any-
one compete with cute fury and cuddly, a thanks to Lions David Horne for the support he and Hearing Dogs give to our 
District. It was great to see many Lions help over the weekend with not just the PR Trailer, Hearing Dogs but also the 
Drinks Tents.  Well done to Evelyn and John Chefalachis and the Hellenic Lions. 

• The LIONS Awareness Day was held on Saturday the 3rd of March 2018. Sadly we did drop the Ball a little on this as a 
District, some Clubs did get out there and showed who they are and where they come from and what they do. Well done 
to those Clubs. 

        Continued next Page 

MESSAGE FROM PUBLIC RELATIONS CHAIRMAN 
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Continued from Page 4 

 

Whilst accompanying DG Megan to the January Council 
meeting, we utilised the services of Andrew’s Airport 
Parking where Megan and I struck up a conversation with 
the Manager Mathew. This has lead to us selling Mints 
and Mini Cakes at the Facility and more importantly the 
possibility of a mutually beneficial relationship. Matthew 
was very interested in how our organisations can help 
each other. Andrew’s Airport Parking will place a monthly 
ad into the MD201 edition of the LION Magazine, which 
they are happy for us to place copies in their waiting 
lounge. We have also placed other LIONS information ma-
terial into the lounge, Andrew’s Airport Parking will over 
LIONS Members 10% discount on their services when they 
show their LIONS Membership Card. Other opportunities 
are being investigated on how our organisations can best 
work together. 

I ask all Zone Chairs to talk to their Clubs, that they ensure 
to pass all information regarding future events to Ted Os-
borne and myself so to help us get the information out. 
Also should you hear about upcoming events, please pass 
this on, as I would be great to see Lions supporting Lions, 
and more importantly increase our Public awareness. Re-
member the Zone Chairs are your direct line to the District 
Governor and the Cabinet, who are there for you. 

I once again ask that you to urge your Clubs to pass on any 
photos and articles, to Ted Osborne our Bulletin Editor, 
and to me, so that I may load that to our Facebook page 
and send it to local and State Media. I also still ask that 
should you have any guidance and Ideas on how I can do 
the Public Relations Job better, to not hesitate to contact 
me. It is through you that I can sell our Clubs, District and 
Lions the best way possible, this I hope will help our Clubs 
in many ways including Membership. 

A great effort by all in starting to grow our District again. 

Yours in Service 
Peter Korndorfer  201C1 Public Relations Officer 

2nd Vice President   Lions Club of Elizabeth Play-
ford 

korndogg1866@gmail.com  0402 483 059 

PUBLIC RELATIONS CHAIRMANS  

MESSAGE CONTINUED 

MND tins- are your tins nearly full? Have you banked  
the money? The bank account for depositing your  

clubs donation is 
BSB: 105057 Acct no:029004140 Acct name :  

District 201C1 activities account. 
As the reference put in your club name and the 

words MND 

FROM CLARE DISTRICT CLUB 

mailto:korndogg1866@gmail.com
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  Presented by PCC Lou Onley OAM  

GMT Extension Team Leader for Australia 

 

This is the help that you’ve been asking for - we will give you 

the skills to go away and rebuild your club 

 

Every club needs to be represented at this workshop – both 

strong healthy clubs and clubs with lower numbers 

 

Morning, Afternoon tea and lunch will be provided by  

District 

Bookings essential 

RSVP by 14th April for catering purposes 

For further information and your attendance   

GMT –D Coordinator Pat Williams 0411 492 223  

simba103@bigpond.com 

Saturday 21st April 

Grenville hub 

10 Playford Boulevard Elizabeth 

10:00 – 4:00 
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Torrens Valley Lions Club has another new member! Vice 
District Governor Phil Bowman inducted Rebekha Sharkie 
on Tuesday night. 

Welcome Rebekha. 

Our club is being kept busy with various activities and will 
help out at Harmony Day on Saturday 24th March.  

Arrangements are in progress for our Club to host Lions 
Youth of the Year State Final being held at Gumeracha Hall 
on 7th April. 

Preparations are well underway for the Club's 50th Anni-
versary Dinner to be held at Gumeracha Hall in October. 
Details later. 

FROM MAWSON LAKES BRANCH CLUB 

I am your new Lions member satisfy my wants 
with personal attention and a friendly smile and I 
will become a walking advertisement for this or-
ganisation. 
Ignore my wants, show carelessness, inattention 
and poor manners and I will simply   cease to exist. 
I am sophisticated – much more so than a few 
years ago I have grown accustomed to better 
things I am socially aware, I am proud, and I am 
assertive 
My ego needs the nourishment of a friendly per-
sonal environment - of feeling accepted 
It is important to me that my commitment and 
input is appreciated – just a simple thank you is all 
I ask. 
I am a perfectionist I want the best for the time 
and commitment I give When I say I am unhappy 
or unfulfilled – take heed. 
The source of my discontent lies in something my 
membership has failed to provide. Find the source 
and correct it or you will lose me. 
I am fickle. Other organizations continually beckon 
me with offers. 
To keep my membership, you must offer some-
thing better than they. 
I am your member now, but you must continually 
reinforce to me that I have made a wise choice in 
selecting this organisation above all others. 
If you do I will be your member for life. 

A WORD FROM YOUR NEW  

LIONS MEMBER 

FROM TORRENS VALLEY CLUB 

A man was filling out a job application. When he came to the question, "Have you ever been arrested?" he wrote, "No." 
The next question, intended for people who had answered in the affirmative to the previous question, was "Why?"  
The applicant answered it anyway: "Never got caught." 
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Greetings, 

It’s that time of the year again when our District Leader-
ship Team will be conducting the Club Leadership Forums 
for Club Executives for the coming Lions year.  

The first (of 3) will be held in the metropolitan area on the 
22nd April. An exciting programme is being arranged for not 
only the Club Executives, but all Club members. We have a 
special guest, Past Council Chairman, Lou Onley OAM join-
ing us for the day and if you haven’t witnessed Lou’s en-
thusiasm previously, you’re in for a real treat. 

Please mark this in your calendar. A personal invitation 
with be sent to you by District Governor Elect Phil Bowman 
when full details are known. 

Best wishes and looking forward to catching up on the 22nd 
April. 

Cheers,      

Don Pritchard    

 

Our Busy cab Sec 

FROM CABINET SECRETARY PDG DON 

Paralowie Lions and Rotary working together 

Don’t throw away those ring pulls 

The humble ring pull,… pull it once and just become 
scrap along with the rest of the can. 

Pull it off and place it in a container and its on its way to 
provide a prosthetic limb to one of Asia’s many landmine 
victims. 

 Indiscriminate laying of mines during the many years of 
turmoil in Thailand, Cambodia, Laos and Viet Nam, have 
turn vast areas of agricultural land into killing and maim-
ing grounds, claiming hundreds of victims each year. 
Survivors of the blasts will often lose one or both of their 
legs. The foundation gives these victims a second chance 
in life by providing them with the prostheses free of 
charge. A mobile unit goes out into the regional areas to 
get those who have no way of getting into the founda-
tions headquarters. 

The ring pulls also  help finance three orphanages two in  
Viet Nam and one in Cambodia run by Viet Nam Vets in 
Australia. 

The ring pulls are sent to a scrap metal facility and 
weighed, the money raised go to the projects men-
tioned.  2500 ring pulls provide approximately 1 kg of 
aluminium and 1kg of aluminium can provide 7 sets of  
joints for prostheses. 

 Rotary have been collecting well over 15 tones. of ring 
pulls for the past 10 years.  . It is a great project for much 
needed cause, we are proud to be a part of this project. 

Get you whole community involved, schools, aged care 
facilities, hotels, sporting clubs , your lions club and indi-
viduals. The Lions Club of Paralowie would gladly receive 
them.   

Thank you. 

It is the little things that count 

FROM PARALOWIE CLUB 

Recently celebrated our 27th birthday as a club with 
this delicious cake. 

Graham Duffield  as charter member of Paralowie Lions 
got the honour of slicing the cake into edible pieces 
whilst trying desperately to keep his fingers out of the 
cream (I think), 

Judy Croucher Secretary 

PARALOWIE CLUB BIRTHDAY 

An Irish Family Tradition. 

Paddy had long heard the stories of an amazing family tra-
dition. 

It seems that his father, grandfather and great-grandfather 
had all been able to walk on water on their 18th birthday. 

On that special day, they'd each walked across the lake to 
the pub on the far side for their first legal drink. 

So when Paddy's, 18th birthday came 'round, he and his pal 
Mick, took a boat out to the middle of the lake, Paddy, 
stepped out of the boat... and nearly drowned! 

Mick just barely managed to pull him to safety. 

Furious and confused, Paddy, went to see his grandmother. 

'Grandma,' he asked, "It's my 18th birthday, so why can't I 
walk 'cross the lake like my father, his father, and his father 
before him?" 

Granny looked deeply into Paddy's, troubled brown eyes 
and said, "Because your father, your grandfather and your 
great grandfather were all born in December, when the 
lake is frozen, and you were born in August, ya idjit. 

Thank you Stansbury Dalrymple 

ATHELSTONE CLUB CHANGE OF POSTAL ADDRESS 

Club Secretaries and Cabinet officers please note new ad-
dress for Lions Club of Athelstone Inc 

P O Box 63 

ATHELSTONE, SA. 5076 
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CLARE DISTRICT CLUB 50th ANNIVERSARY 

Accommodation details are on page 11 

Please ensure that all articles are submitted no later than 14th of each month to Bulletin Editor Ted Osborn Unit 164/32 Home-
stead Avenue Walkley Heights SA 5098, (H) 08 8368 1826, (M) 0403 065 357 Email tednelse@bigpond.com. Pictures to be 

in .jpeg format and if possible no bigger than 100kb. 

Please submit text articles in .doc format for ease of editing and no larger than 350 words. 

All opinions expressed in this Bulletin are those of the individuals providing the information and/or the editor and not neces-

sarily represent the views of Lions Clubs International. 

mailto:tednelse@bigpond.com
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Accommodation Options in Clare 
Clare Valley Tourist and Wine Information Centre 
Corner of Spring Gully Road and Horrocks Highway 
www.clarevalley.com.au : Phone 1800 242 131 
There are many B&B’s in the Clare Valley. 
Clare Valley Cabins (Approximately 2kms from Golf Club) 
Hubbe Road, Stanley Flat 
www.clarevalleycabins.com.au : Phone 8842 1155 
Clare Country Club (Approximately 2 minutes walk from 
Golf Club) 
White Hut Road, Clare 
www.clarecountryclub.com.au : Phone 8842 1060 
Clare Central Motel (Approximately 2kms from Golf Club) 
325 Main North Road, Clare 
www.clarecentral.com.au : Phone 8842 2277 
Clare Caravan Park – Cabins, Powered Sites, Camp Sites 
(Approximately 5kms from Golf Club) 
Horrocks Highway, Clare (next to the Information Centre) 
www.discoveryholidayparks.com.au :  
Phone 1800 422 724 
Clare Valley Motel (Approximately 4kms from Golf Club) 
74A Main North Road, Clare 
www.clarevalleymotel.com.au : Phone 8842 2799 
Cabinet Members - if you are bringing your partner to 
lunch at the Cabinet Meeting on Sunday 
could you please let Sandy Royal know for catering pur-

poses. 

Port Augusta a "Top Spot" 

12th, 13th and 14th October 

Central Oval Complex  

Port Augusta 5700 

More details to follow next month 

Here is the list of accommodation options in Pt Augusta, it 
would be a good idea to get this out to Lions clubs attend-
ing our conference as early as possible due to the on-going 
shortage of accommodation in the town  due to all the de-
velopments happening. 

Worth mentioning that Discovery Parks  - Big 4, have 
offered all Lions attending a 15% discount on all accommo-
dation in their Park, they just have to mention they are 
attending our conference at time of booking – The Cross-
roads Eco motel was the only other property that also 
offered us a good rate, as per their attached flyer. 

Accommodation Options 

Hotels 

Hotel Flinders – 8642 2544 www.thehotelflinders.com 

Apartments 

Majestic Oasis Apartments 8648 9000  

www.oasisportaugusta.com.au 

Augusta Westside Eco Suites  

8642 2488 www.augustawestside.com.au 

Motels 

Standpipe Golf Motor Inn 8642 4033 
www.standpipe.com.au 

Acacia Ridge Motor Inn 8642 3377 
www.acaciaridgemotorinn.com.au 

Augusta Courtyard Motel 8642 3622 
www.goldenchainmotels.com.au 

Comfort Inn Westside 8642 2488 
www.augustawestside.com.au 

Crossroads EcoMotel 8642 2540 www.ecomotel.com.au 

Motel Poinsettia 86422411 www.motelpoinsettia.com 

Pastoral Motel 8642 2818 www.pastoralhotelmotel.com.au 

Highway One Motel 8642 
2755  admin@highwayonemotel.com.au 

Caravan Parks 

Port Augusta Big 4 8642 2974 www.aspenparks.com.au 

Shoreline Caravan Park 8642 2965 
www.shorelinecaravanpark.com.au 

Fuller Views Cabin Park 8643 6689 www.fullerviews.com 

DISTRICT 201C1 2018 CONVENTON 

Lions Australia Districts 201C1 and 201C2 
Cordially invite you to attend the 

Lions Australia Youth of the Year Project 
2018 State Final Luncheon & Presentation in the 

Gumeracha Town Hall, Gumeracha. SA 
Saturday, 7th April, 2018 at 12:30 pm 

Formalities will begin at 12:45  
A light lunch will be served at 1:00pm 

Afternoon Tea during the Judge’s  
deliberations at 4:15pm 

Conclusion of the 2018 YotY State Final at 4:50pm 

RSVP by Thursday, 5th March - for numbers, please. 
Cost will be $15 per head 

For your RSVP, simply email or text me with your 

 details as listed below- 

Or fill and send this form to me. 

Your Name: _______________________________   
Lions Club: _____________________________ 
Number of people attending: ______ 
Contact: Phone (Mobile preferred) _______________ 
Email: ________________________________ 
Any food allergies: ___________________________ 
PDG Ken Bradford:    

Postal Address: PO Box 1015, Clare 5453. 
Email:  lionkennyk@westnet.com.au 
Phone:  0428 961 069 

STATE FINAL YOUTH OF THE YEAR 

WE SERVE 

http://www.thehotelflinders.com
http://www.oasisportaugusta.com.au
http://www.augustawestside.com.au
http://www.standpipe.com.au
http://www.acaciaridgemotorinn.com.au
http://www.goldenchainmotels.com.au
http://www.augustawestside.com.au
http://www.ecomotel.com.au
http://www.motelpoinsettia.com
http://www.pastoralhotelmotel.com.au
mailto:admin@highwayonemotel.com.au
http://www.aspenparks.com.au
http://www.shorelinecaravanpark.com.au
http://www.fullerviews.com
mailto:lionkennyk@westnet.com.au
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CLUB DONATES TO CULTRUAL AND HERITAGE GROUP. 

Minlaton Lions and Lioness Clubs donated the purchase price 
of a laser printer to be used by the Curramulka Cultural and 
Heritage Group. The printer will be used for printing records 
and proposed information and booklets. The Group have 
been placing markers on unmarked graves in the Curramulka 
cemetery, and recording historical events in the Curramulka 
District. They will soon celebrate to 140th Anniversary of land 
distribution in the Curramulka area. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo: standing President Bruce Short, Lionesses Roz Kidd, 
Bev Litster, Lion/Lioness Helen Martin, Robert Kidd,  seated 
Patsy Mc Burney, Lioness President Margaret Button, Marga-
ret Litster.     

On Monday night (March 12th) the Mallala & District Lions 
Club proudly welcomed three new Lions members to their 
Club. 

Kym and Tracey Cranwell along with Bill Carroll were induct-
ed by Zone 8 Chairman of Lions Club International, Lion Pat 
Williams.    Their sponsors Jan Taylor, for the Cranwell's and 
Geoff Donlon for Bill Carroll presented each new Lions mem-
ber with their pin and certificate of Centennial Membership. 

Members then congratulated the inductees as part of the 
Centennial year of Lions International.  

Tea Tree Gully Lions Club once again presented their Art 
Show at the Council Library, and it was a great success, to 
the extent that the Tea Tree Gully Council are considering 
to make it an annual event. 
A lot of hours organizing and hard work, by the three or-
ganizers (pictured) and other club members, went into 
making this a very successful event. There were over three 
hundred items exhibited, with a great variety of, Paintings, 
Ceramics, and hand painted Porcelain China, all by many 
local talented artists.  Monitory prizes were awarded for 
each of the categories on the opening night and were pre-
sented by the Mayor of Tea Tree Gully Kevin Knight. 

The graveside service just barely fin-
ished, when there was a massive clap 
of thunder, followed by a tremendous 
bolt of lightning, accompanied by 
even more thunder rumbling in the 
distance...  The little old man looked 
at the pastor and calmly said, “Well, 
she's there”            Thank you Stansbury Dalrymple 

FROM MINLATON & DISTRICT CLUB FROM MALLALA & DISTRICT CLUB 

FROM TEA TREE GULLY CLUB 

Apology from Editor. I have not been able to include the new 
members list this month due to the lack of space caused by the in-

clusion of some important full page articles.  
The list of new members will be included in the May edition. 

Bulletin Editor Ted 


